
Project Update: August 2020 
 
We finished the preliminary survey from 4-11 August 2020. We selected three primary 
sites based on previous records of Rhinagrion tricolor population. The locations are the 
Kali Kencana River, river around the mining area, and the West Nuskambangan 
Nature Reserve river. Gladly we found nine individual R. tricolor. We also recorded a 
total of 42 species of odonates. Includes two species that were targeted 
(Prodasineura delicatula and Coeliccia lieftincki). P. delicatula was quite common 
and was present at all survey sites. C. lieftincki has not been found at the survey site. 
This preliminary survey will be used as background information on the next survey. 
 

 

 



 

 



 


